SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 11th January 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.












S M Foster
23rd November 2009







Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members





(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)    Personal interests.
3.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
    










(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).

(Copy attached)

4.  Minutes








To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 30th November 2009 as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 7th December 2009. 
5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
See list attached.  (Copy attached)

6. Breast Cancer Screening Unit
To receive and consider letter from the PCT (Copy attached).

7. Quality Council Update
To receive and consider the Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
8. Central Bedfordshire Council Draft Private Sector Housing Renewal Policy
To receive and consider the Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
9. Emergency planning
To receive and consider the Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
10. Risk Assessment 2009/2010
To receive and consider the Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

11. Gypsy and Traveller Site location


To receive and consider the Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

12. Central Bedfordshire Community Safety Group “Meet the Partners”
To receive and consider the Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
13. Sandy Charities – Annual Accounts to 9th June 2009

To receive and consider the Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

14. Request from Pinder’s Circus
To receive and consider the Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

15. Press release




 



SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	21/12/09

1/10
	CB/09/06903/ FULL

Mr S Fox

3 Windsor Way

Sandy

SG19 1JL
	Full application for demolition of existing garage and erection of two storey and single storey side extensions (revision of approval CB/09/00910/FULL for change of garage roof from flat to pitched) at 3 Windsor Way, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 1a Windsor Way, 1,6 & 8 Glebe Road, Sandy notified.
	
	 F&GP

11/1/10
	

	01/01/10

2/10
	CB/09/06863/ FULL

Maple Tree Lower School

Hawk Drive

Sandy

SG19 2WA


	Full application for single storey extension to provide early years facility, minor alterations to internal layout and nursery classroom at Maple Tree Lower School, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 9. 10 Pipit Grove, Sandy notified.
	
	F&GP

11/1/10
	

	01/01/10

3/10


	CB/09/06859/ FULL

Maple Tree Lower School

Hawk Drive

Sandy

SG19 2WA


	Full application for single storey extension to staffroom at Maple Tree Lower School, Sandy, Beds.


	
	F&GP

11/1/10
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5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
(a) Capital Account

Notice board in town centre


 £600.00


It has been discovered that there is a proliferation of service cables and pipes in the area selected for the location of the notice board (and under most of the pavements in the area).  Although Central Bedfordshire Council would perform a CAT scan of the area for the fee they would not guarantee to locate all cables or pipes and could not identify gas pipes.
As a result the Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee and the Town Clerk now propose that the noticeboard should be sited next to Alders Opticians near the town sign.

Soil sifter





 £400.00
Not yet ordered.



(c) Special Revenue Items

Council Offices

Parish Plan





£1500.00
Ongoing item.



Sandy Enhancement Group

Special Project Grant



 £550.00
Ongoing item.



Grants
Annual Grant to Citizens Advice Bureau     £500.00
The grant has now been sent.
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7. Quality Council Update

Members will be pleased to learn that the Council’s portfolio submitted for re-accreditation in December was passed.  The Council’s new certificate will be sent in the New Year and if Members would like there is the opportunity for it to be presented to the Mayor by the Chairman of the Accreditation Panel.  Although the Clerk of this authority is a member of the panel she did not take part in the accreditation process for Sandy.
(Members are requested to consider whether they would like a presentation to be made).
8. Central Bedfordshire Council Draft Private Sector Housing Renewal Policy

The Town Council has received an informal consultation document from Central Bedfordshire Council.  It is required to adopt a policy with regard to any grants or loans provided for the improvement of housing in its area. A draft of the policy has been sent for consideration (Copy attached) which will then go to the Overview and Scrutiny Committee in February.  The general aim of the policy is to prioritise any funding that the Council may provide towards specific, identified needs.  It is intended that this policy will be replaced in 18 months to 2 years.

(Members are requested to decide what response they would like to make to the consultation).
9. Emergency planning (Ice and Snow)

Members will be aware that a number of complaints about icy footpaths in the town have been received by the Town Council over the past few weeks.  This matter was discussed by Council in February after a question from an elector but was not taken further.  The issue is not confined to Sandy but is a national issue.
The responsibility for clearing both footpaths and highways rests with Central Bedfordshire Council who work to a strict set of guidelines for gritting.  This means that footpaths (and many roads) are not cleared. They are also unwilling to supply Town and Parish Councils with salt to clear footpaths.

It has been suggested that the Town Council Groundstaff could clear pavements and that they have spare time because the ground is covered with snow.  This is seldom the case, the men have a number of indoor duties which are reserved for inclement weather, for instance the depot needed re-arranging to fit the new verti-drain machine in and benches from the bowls club are usually moved 
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9. Emergency planning (Ice and Snow) (Cont)

indoors for treating.  There are also a number of outdoor tasks which continue, such as checking the play equipment and gravestones for safety and burial duties and the men also spend a number of hours spreading grit on paths at the Town Council’s own properties. 

Should Town Council decide it would like to undertake clearance of some paths it would have to take into consideration the following:

· Salt spreaders would be needed at £155.00 each.

· Rock salt would need to be purchased at £4.45 per 25kg (enough for a 3m spread).

· The groundstaff would need to undergo training to meet health and safety requirements. 
· Consideration would have to be given to liability should a pedestrian meet with an accident as a direct result of the salt spreading.

· Decisions would need to be made as to which paths were given priority.

· Decisions would also need to be made as to the severity of conditions which might warrant the work – should it be done only after snow fall or after ice coverage.

· A decision would have to be made as to whether clearing snow and ice should have priority over the other duties of the staff or vice versa so that there is no confusion as to which tasks should be completed first.  
It has also been suggested that the Council purchase a number of salt bins (costing £155 each) but again these would not be filled by Central Bedfordshire Council and if public access to them is allowed it is likely that much of the salt would be used on private paths and driveways.

There is no money in the budget this year to undertake these measures and Council would have to sanction the purchase from elsewhere.  There would also have to be provision made in next year’s estimates programme, something that would be very difficult to quantify.

Members may feel that, given the likely cost in materials and manpower the Sandy residents may be better served by the Town Council continuing to press Central Bedfordshire Council to fulfil their statutory duties in clearing the roads and paths.
(Members are requested to instruct as to a course of action to take)
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10. Risk Assessment 2009/2010
To review and approve the up-dated 2009/2010 overall risk assessment of the Council business (Copy attached).  This is a requirement of the Audit legislation.

(Members are requested to recommend approval of the Risk Assessment).

11. Gypsy and Traveller Site location

Information has now been received that following objections from the Environment Agency (risk of flooding) and the Highways Agency (access on to A1) Long Lake Meadow at Seddington has been removed from further consideration as a possible Gypsy and traveller site.
(Members are requested to decide if they would like to take any further action at this time).
12. Central Bedfordshire Community Safety Group “Meet the Partners”

Central Bedfordshire Community Safety Partnership have sent an invitation to a public event to be held at Priory House Chicksands on Tuesday 19th January 2010 between 18.00 pm and 21.00 pm.  The programme for the event is as follows and the invitation is for one person only.
	18:00-18:30
	Registration tea/coffee/buffet/stands

	18:30-19:15
	Welcome/Introductions

Role of the CSP

Priorities emerging from the recent Strategic Assessment and opportunity to comment on these through feedback forms

	19:15-19:45
	Networking/ stands

	19:45-20:15
	Discussion on Feedback forms - any common themes

	20:15-20:45
	The National Public Confidence target and what this means in Central Bedfordshire

	20:45-21:00
	Closing remarks


(Members are requested to appoint a representative to attend the event).
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13. Sandy Charities – Annual Accounts to 9th June 2010

Value of cash funds 9.6.08





7959.00

Plus income








8788.00










       16747.00

Less Expenditure:

Grants and Donations






7478.00

Salaries – Mr P J Mount






1000.00

Legal and Professional Fees





  317.00

Accountancy Fees







  300.00
Drainage Rates







      9.00











 9115.00

Value of cash funds 9.6.09





 7632.00
This summary has been prepared from information provided to the Clerk to the Trustees of Sandy Charities and in the format agreed by the Charity and the Council.

Copies of this summary will be available at the Annual Town Meeting.
(Members are requested to note this information).
14. Request from Pinder’s Circus
As requested by the last meeting of this Committee, the Clerk, Mayor and Cllr Pettitt met with representatives of Pinder’s Circus to discuss the possibility of them using Sunderland Road Recreation Ground in May.  They would like to come on 10th May until 13th May.
Mr Pinder and Mr Lea were very happy with the location and said that they would only need a very small corner of the field near Berwick Way.  They will bring in their own toilets, water etc.  They have one very quiet generator.

The Clerk asked them for copies of their Public Liability Insurance and public risk assessments.  They will also apply for a temporary events licence from Central Bedfordshire Council and notify the police about their stay.
They have agreed the stipulated fee (£50 per day) and will make a donation to the Mayor’s Charity.  
Tickets will be sold before each performance and also in the Tourist Information Centre (for a 10% fee).  There are five performances planned, two at 5.00 pm and three at 7.30 pm.  The area will be clear by 9.30 and they do not play loud music.

(Members are requested to endorse the arrangements made with Pinder’s Circus).
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